
 
 

                Prayer Letter – September 2019 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

Thank you for your prayers for my trip to Bucaramanga, Colombia.  The 

Lord blessed in a tremendous way, helping me to make a special connection 

with the wonderful brethren at the Lighthouse Bible Baptist Church.   

 

Bucaramanga is the fifth largest city in Colombia and has the highest GDP 

per capita, as well as the lowest unemployment rate in the country.  Many 

people are moving to this prosperous city in search of opportunity.  Five 

years ago, Aaron and Aubrie Vance, at the direction of the Holy Spirit, 

arrived in Bucaramanga with the commission to preach the Gospel.  I had the 

opportunity to witness, firsthand, what the Lord has been doing through the 

ministry of this precious family. 

 

Since arriving in Bucaramanga, five years ago, Brother Aaron Vance has been busy building 

relationships with a group of men, who through his ministry, have become very excited about 

being involved in the work of reaching 

the world with the Gospel.  Every 

Tuesday night they meet for about 

three to four hours with Pastor Aaron 

for discipleship classes.  A larger 

group of students, including women, 

meet on Saturdays for about five hours 

of training. 

 

Bucaramanga has over 160 parks scattered throughout the city and has been given the nickname 

“The City of Parks” (La Ciudad de Los Parques) and “Colombia’s Beautiful City” (La Ciudad 

Bonita de Colombia).  This city is indeed beautiful, but the most beautiful thing that I saw in 

Bucaramanga was the way the Lord 

has knit the hearts of the people 

together with the heart of Brother 

Aaron.   It is evident that the Lord is 

going to do a great work through this 

important ministry.  Please join us in 

praying for the Lord’s continued 

blessings upon the Vance family. 

 

Pray for me as I prepare to go to Santiago, Chile in November to visit our missionaries, Jason 

Kenney, Jamie Smithey and Iván Chacón. 
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